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On August 14, 2‘025, the Trump administration announced plans to
reduce the federal workforce by approximately 300,000 employees this
year, a move that represents a 12.5% decrease in the civilian federal
workforce since January. Scott Kupor, Director of the U.S. Office of

Personnel Management (OPM), outlined the initiative as part of the



administration’s ongoing effort to streamline government operations and

reduce expenditure.

Kupor said that roughly 80% of the projected reductions would occur
through voluntary departures, including retirements and buyouts, while
the remaining 20% would result from involuntary separations. This
projection nearly doubles the 154,000 employees who recently
accepted buyouts, reflecting a planned acceleration in the

administration’s downsizing strategy.

President Trump initiated the workforce reduction campaign at the start
of his second term, citing the federal civilian workforce, currently
numbering about 2.4 million employees, as larger than necessary for
operational efficiency. Kupor emphasized that while he cannot enforce
layoffs, he is encouraging department heads to support the initiative and

align with the administration’s goals of reducing the size of government.

The projected attrition rate of 12.5% in 2025 marks a substantial
increase compared with the 5.9% attrition rate reported in 2023 by the
non-profit Partnership for Public Service. The rise is consistent with the
administration’s stated objective to control spending and streamline

personnel.

Detailed figures for individual agencies have not yet been released.
Proposals for specific cuts are expected to be submitted to White House
Budget Director Russ Vought as part of the forthcoming budget planning
process. These proposals will outline reductions within agencies and
help guide decision-making on how to streamline operations across

federal departments.



In addition to workforce reductions, the administration has moved to
review union contracts at several federal agencies, including the
Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) and the Department of
Agriculture (USDA), in order to align future agreements with workforce

restructuring goals.

Kupor stated that the forthcoming publication of agency-specific
workforce reduction data will provide a clearer understanding of the
scope of the initiative. As the administration implements these
reductions, officials are monitoring potential effects on government

services and operational efficiency.

The administration has framed the workforce downsizing as a necessary
step to improve government efficiency while maintaining essential
services. Officials stress that voluntary departures, buyouts, and targeted
reductions are being pursued to minimize disruption and ensure that the

remaining workforce is focused on high-priority functions.

As federal agencies prepare to adjust to these planned reductions, the
broader implications for staffing, service delivery, and long-term
government operations will continue to be assessed. The Trump
administration’s approach signals a continuation of efforts to reshape the
federal workforce, emphasizing efficiency, accountability, and fiscal

responsibility across departments.



